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Where is the true Church? Wait. It will revive,

Wherever the true faith has remained alive.

As we draw towards the close of 2024, there appears the 900th

issue of these “Comments” which have appeared once a week
since 2007. Amidst the confusion in Church and State which
grows  worse  with  each  passing  year,  let  the  occasion  be
celebrated with another attempt to take the error of modernism
to pieces, which has done so much damage to souls, especially
since the 1960s, when it succeeded in deceiving so many high-
placed Catholic churchmen at the disastrous Second Vatican
Council.

Modernism inside the Catholic Church is the error of wanting
to bring the Church in line with the modern world instead of
bringing the modern world in line with the Church. Just before
Our Lord Jesus Christ ascended into Heaven at the end of His
personal ministry on earth, in the course of which he had
founded His Catholic Church to be the continuation of His
Incarnation among men, he gave, as His last words to His
Apostles, highly important instructions: “All power is given
to Me in heaven and in earth. Going therefore, teach ye all
nations; baptising them in the name of the Father, and of the
Son, and of the Holy Ghost. Teaching them to observe all
things whatsoever I have commanded you: and behold I am with
you all days, even to the consummation of the world” (Mt.
XXVIII, 18–20).

“All power in heaven and earth” belongs to all three persons
of the Omnipotent God, but it has also been entrusted by the
Father to the Son in His human nature. So Jesus has a divine
authority to be telling the Apostles what they must do. What
He tells them is to “Teach all nations”: to teach, not to
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dialogue; “all nations,” including Israel and Saudi Arabia,
and not just some nations: And “nations,” not just sacristies,
which means that politics are to serve the Church with their
considerable influence, in order to help save souls. And after
souls have been taught the truths of salvation, then they are
to be given the supernatural sacraments of salvation, and they
are to “observe all things whatsoever I have commanded you,”
in other words they are to obey the commands of Jesus, not
just consent to His suggestions. And if that programme seems
daunting, then they have the assurance that if they fulfil His
commands, they will always have His support and presence with
them – even in 2024. But they must do what He says, and that
is what the Church has always said and done, which is Catholic
Tradition.

Just a glance at these last lines of the Gospel of St Matthew
is enough to show us how well Our Lord designed and built His
Catholic Church. What happened then? For three of its Seven
Ages, of the Apostles, Martyrs and Doctors respectively, it
thrived, building up to the approximately one thousand years
of the Fourth Age, the Middle Ages stretching from the end of
the ancient world to the beginning of the modern world, from
around 500 to 1517, when Luther is reputed to have nailed his
95 theses to the door of the Church in Wittenberg. In any case
he was primarily responsible for launching Protestantism, the
father and mother of a series of revolutions, creating the
modern world: naturalism, rationalism, LIBERALISM; ecumenism,
communism,  MODERNISM,  and  a  host  of  other  “isms,”  all
attempting to put together again what Luther had broken apart,
the Catholic Church’s God-given wholeness of man, but failing
to do because they refused to return to the true Church of
Catholic Tradition.

The  neo-modernism  of  Vatican  II,  as  Fr  Calderon  clearly
presents it in his admirable book Prometheus, is merely the
latest in the long line of these sub-protestantisms, upgrading
man at the expense of God. The clever excuse was that all the



previous humanisms had merely resulted in two World Wars, but
the Catholic Church itself was now going to create a new
humanism which would upgrade man without downgrading God. Vain
illusion! For the sake of “human dignity,” Jesus’ commands had
to turn into men’s consents. God was no longer to be in
command.  What  god  was  that?  Millions  upon  millions  of
Catholics lost their faith in Him. Yet His true Church still
lives, in the few souls keeping the true Faith.

Kyrie eleison


